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Cairo meetings
Philip Sheppard outlined the GNSO-related meetings in Cairo. 
Key days are Saturday and Sunday with GNSO Council planning sessions and Constituency day. On Saturday key issues are WHOIS, review proposals and a discussion  on new gTLD implementation. Sunday is transfers, discussions on security issues (Fast Flux) and a joint GAC/GNSO meeting.

The open Council meeting is Wednesday – the agenda is still looking rather minimal. More detail to follow.

Philip then outlined the constituency day. The day is split into three sections with the usual Cross Constituency meeting, BC meeting and an additional Users House meeting.

Cross Constituency. Discussion focussed on the agenda and issues arising. The question was raised whether meeting times could be changed to facilitate dial-in from North America.
There was a discussion about ICANN’s newly published TLD document and the fact that there is a proposal that price caps should be abolished. It was suggested that the BC should oppose this.

Ayesha Hassan talked about Business outreach – there is a special meeting for business people from the Arab region at 16.00 on 6 November. The outreach for this has been done by Teresa Swineheart and staff and it is recommended that as many people as possible attend the meeting.
It was suggested that a special effort is made at the beginning of the BC and CC meetings to integrate new people and make sure their voice gets heard. It would help to know who they are and to reach out to them properly.
If there are debrief sessions, people from the commercial interest groups should be present. Ayesha also wished to see greater opportunity for dial-in as there will be a slim business presence in Cairo.

The question was raised why the staff are organising these meetings and why the BC aren’t involved in organising them. Philip explained that the BC has tried to be involved and to find information but communication has not been forthcoming. It was suggested that a formal letter is sent as a statement that we’re not happy. Another option would be to meet with staff and take an organised approach – the BC needs to lead on that and give structure to future business outreach. It is incumbent on us to be more proactive.

Philip will forward a mail sent to Paul Levins, copied to Paul Twomey. 
At the end of constituency day there may be a Q&A session with Kurt Pritz

Users House meeting with ALAC and NCUC. Main items include general issues between the houses, expectations for role of NomCom, meetings and operation of the Users House, how we hold elections.

There needs to be discussions about what that group would look like and how we would break down the groups of people to fulfil all the necessary tasks. It’s the first opportunity we have to talk about such issues. Concerns were raised about how much could actually get done in this short meeting and the best way forward would be to divide up the work and meet regularly after Cairo
BC meeting. 
1. Feedback from first two meetings. 
2. Doug Brent will then join the meeting to talk about the travel policy. 
3.Then there will be a session on current policy issues including new gTLDs, Fast Flux and WHOIS.
Steve DelBianco led a discussion about the current status of WHOIS studies, the study group and GAC input. 
It was requested that there a fuller outline of GNSO-related meetings on the Saturday and Sunday be sent to the list. Philip invited members to forward other questions to the list so that the councillors can raise them on members’ behalf in the meetings.

David Fares asked where the BC stands on the new gTLDs document. It was suggested that a response needs to be drafted – it will be better to wait until after Cairo

For full details of the GNSO-related schedule:

http://cai.icann.org/cai/schedule
